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uccaneer Bay residents Greg and Linda Goodman main-

tain busy lifestyles as both aren’t ready to step into full-

time retirement. They do, however, squeeze in time for 

their shared hobby: golf. Not wanting to wait for spring’s arri-

val, the Goodmans took advantage of a relatively nice January 

day to play Papillion’s Tara Hills. And last month they joined 

friends Jay Sorensen and Patti Hiemer for three rounds in 

southern Texas. 

Greg and Linda knew each other long before they became a 

couple as neighbors living in Millard. Greg, who was born in 

Nebraska City, grew up in South Omaha starting in 1954. He 

graduated from Ralston High School in 1968 and a year later 

was drafted into the Army. 

While in the service, Greg married his first wife. After advanced 

training in Fort Knox, Ky., he was sent to Germany, where his 

job was in communications. He spent the rest of his service 

duty there, and he was able to send for his wife. In their free 

time, Greg and his wife were able to travel and take in the vari-

ous sights. 

“We couldn’t see the Berlin Wall,” Greg said, “because I was 

married. There was some kind of stipulation with that.” 

Another part of his job was serving as a courier of movies for 

the troops. 

“We’d get them for three or four days,” Greg said, “and then 

they’d send them to the next base.” 

Another highlight of his stay in Germany was a short duty trip 

to Athens, Greece. He flew in a prop plane into the island of 

Crete, the largest and most populated of the Greek islands. The 

flight back from Athens was one Greg won’t forget. 

“We got on the plane, and I’ll bet we didn’t get 1,000 feet off 

the ground,” he recalled. “I looked out the window and saw the 

engine blow up. We made the emergency landing, and they 

sprayed foam on the engine.” 

The passengers’ duffel bags were in the rear of the plane, which 

Greg said caused some chaos when everybody scrambled to 

retrieve them. 

“You could see the flames,” he said. “It was crazy. I didn’t want 

to fly in another prop plane after that.” 

A larger plane was summoned, and after about a 10-hour delay, 

they completed the trip home. 

Getting to know Buc Bay residents 

This couple loves hitting the links 

Greg and Linda Goodman knew each other many 

years before getting married. Golf is their passion. 

See Goodmans, Page 2 

March 2023 

After his discharge in 1972, Greg and his then-wife moved into 

a house in Omaha’s Karen addition, north of 60th and L 

Streets. A few years later, the couple moved to Millard and 

spent the next 16 years there. 

Before his Army induction, Greg worked as a commercial and 

residential painter. He also gained experience with Union Pa-

cific Railroad, where he worked on a section gang. 
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Goodmans: Clearing their lot turned into a tedious task 

Continued from Page 1 

Around that time, he was seriously hurt in a 

car accident. Then came his draft notice. 

After his Army discharge, Greg returned to 

the painting gig, one of several he had over 

the years. He spent 15 years working for 

Tractor Supply Co. near 144th and L Streets. 

From there he moved to Nelson Refrigera-

tion. 

“I worked on electronic safes and electric 

doors,” he said. “We installed them at 

Walmarts and Hy-Vees. I was on call all the 

time.” 

His next employer was Alford Tire, which 

hired him to manage its automatic door de-

partment. He moved from there to the com-

pany’s retread division. 

“I was a manager, but I was still on the line 

doing it all,” Greg recalled. “I told them I 

was leaving, and they wanted me to become 

a salesman. I worked at that for about eight 

years.” 

Around 2002, after his divorce became final, 

Greg continued in the tire industry and today works for Pomps 

Tire. 

Back in the day, Greg enjoyed the adventures of driving boats, 

motor cycle riding and stock car racing. 

While living in Millard, Linda, who also was married with two 

children, lived just a couple houses up the block. 

“Our kids basically grew up together,” Linda said. “Greg and I 

weren’t best friends or anything like that. But we knew each 

other.” 

Greg said he loved working on his cars while living in Millard. 

“That was like another job to me,” he said. “I’d work on them 

until midnight and have to be up at 7 to go to work.” 

Around 2004, after Linda’s first husband died, she and Greg 

got to know each other better. At the time, Linda was a hair 

stylist. Greg became one of her regular customers, so they saw 

a lot more of each other. 

Greg first got a taste of Buccaneer Bay when he helped an ac-

quaintance build a home that’s located on the golf course’s 

third fairway. 

Recalled Greg: “I thought, ‘Someday I’m going to have a house 

here.’ It reminded me of the Ozarks with all the Oak trees.” 

In 1999, he took the plunge and bought the lot that became the 

home on Rainey Circle in which he and Linda now live. Greg 

was still married at the time, and his wife was not in favor of 

moving from Omaha. Greg, on the other hand, was not going to 

be deterred. 

There was a lot of work to be done as the vacant lot was covered 

with trees of all sizes. 

“It was all saplings, about 10 to 12 feet high,” Greg said. “You 

couldn’t see from one lot to the next. You couldn’t see to the 

street. It was just like a jungle. We had to chop our way with 

machetes just to get in there.” 

Greg and one of his sons, who was a home builder, embarked 

on construction in late 2000. 

Linda and Greg have a combined four children from their pre-

vious marriages. Linda keeps busy providing hair cuts to Ma-

sonic Home residents in Plattsmouth. 

Linda picked up golf only, she said, because her late husband 

played. 

“When I moved out here,” she said, “I really had to learn how to 

play golf.” 

Linda and Greg have enjoyed playing golf with other Buc Bay 

residents over the past couple of decades. 

“It’s a good group out here,” Greg said. “We’ve had so much 

fun. Living here has always been good for us. I love the nature 

part of it. I like that the houses are spread out. The groups of 

people are fantastic.” 

Greg and Linda 

Goodman, shown in 

the rear, played 

Papillion’s Tara Hills 

on a chilly January 

day. Joining them 

were Jay Sorensen 

and Patti Hiemer. 

The two couples also 

got in three rounds 

last month while 

staying in South 

Padre Island, Texas. 



Advertising is welcome 
The Buccaneer Bay Newsletter is distributed to more than 

400 homes, and even more eyes see it on the Buc Bay 

Facebook site. If you’d like to advertise, here are the monthly 

rates: 

Business-size card — $2.00 

¼-page size — $4.00 

½-page size — $5.00 

Full page — $10 

New advertisements/business cards should be emailed (as a 

jpeg) to John Fey at: jmfey1952@gmail.com 

Buccaneer Bay Newsletter 

The Buccaneer Bay Newsletter is produced monthly for 

residents of Buccaneer Bay’s Sanitary Improvement District 

No. 5. 

Editor/Publisher ……………………………………………..  John Fey 

Designer/Creative Director ………...…………………… Gerry Fey 

Copy Editor …………………………………………….……  Shirley Fey 

Contributing Writers …...………….……... All Buc Bay residents 

To contact the editor or contribute stories, photos or 

comments email: jmfey1952@gmail.com. 

3 

This month’s unique license plate 

There aren’t many Cenex gas 

stations in Nebraska, but you likely 

have seen the company’s clever TV 

commercials. This one is a goody. If 

you don’t get it, ask a frequent 

traveler who travels with kids on 

board. 

A frosty morning  

on Sailboat Lake 

Mother Nature painted a pretty 

picture for those who live on 

Sailboat Lake when they woke 

up to this sight on Feb. 17. 

(Photo courtesy of Mick 

Buscher.) 
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Well, we’ve made it through what I 

consider the two worst months of the 

year — January and February — with 

just the one significant snowfall that 

the “expert” forecasters didn’t exactly 

nail. We woke up Feb. 16 to heavy snow 

and, by most accounts, around 7 inches 

in the Plattsmouth area. 

Since moving here nearly six years ago, 

there have been a couple of rough win-

ters. I’ve always felt if we could get 

through February, we’d be over the 

hump. Yes, there 

have been some big 

March snowfalls — 

even April — but by 

then those usually 

melt fast as tem-

peratures rebound. 

Even with last 

month’s storm, it 

was a fairly easy 

winter. To be sure, there were some 

bone-chilling mornings, but for the 

most part it was tolerable compared to 

some past winters. 

As a baseball fan, I always look forward 

to the end of February and March. 

That’s when Major League Baseball 

spring training takes place. Having a 

brother living in Cape Coral, Fla., I al-

ways have a place to stay when visiting 

to watch a Minnesota Twins game in 

nearby Fort Myers. 

I have a ton of memories of past trips, 

but the best came from the years I 

hooked up with two of our three sons 

who travel for their annual fantasy 

baseball draft that usually takes place 

in Fort Lauderdale. 

When I was co-owner of a team, we 

would spend pretty much the entire 

day at a Fort Lauderdale sports bar 

drafting players. As you might suspect, 

the beer was flowing. I’ve always been 

an American League follower, and our 

fantasy league included only players 

from the National League. I had to rely 

on my co-owner, son Adam, to handle 

the drafting and management of our 

team. It did force me to pay more at-

tention to NL players once the season 

started. 

Of course, the week in Florida always 

included attending games — not just 

the ones in Fort Myers but all over. I 

remember traveling east to Jupiter to 

watch the Cardinals play. March weath-

er often includes a passing afternoon 

shower, and that was the case that day. 

The first brief gusher chased everyone 

to the covered concourse, but the sec-

ond one that followed toward the end 

of the game drenched us, and we 

sprinted to the rental car. I completely 

forgot I still had a bottle of beer in my 

hand as we exited the stadium. I re-

member hearing an usher yell, “Hey, 

you can’t take that beer out of here!” I 

figured she wouldn’t chase after me, 

and I wasn’t about to dump out what 

was left. 

* * * 

March is more than baseball’s spring 

training. It’s the start of the NCAA bas-

ketball tournament and, for us hockey 

fans, the college hockey road to the 

Frozen Four. This has been a remarka-

ble season for UNO hockey. Omaha 

was picked to finish second-to-last in 

the eight-team National Collegiate 

Hockey Conference. The Mavericks 

headed into the first week of this 

month knowing they would be hosting 

the opening round of the NCHC playoffs 

for the first time since Baxter Arena’s 

opening in 2015. They’ll be trying to 

reach the league’s Frozen Faceoff for the 

first time in program history. 

* * * 

I’m officially old. That’s what I’ve deter-

mined after having undergone cataract 

surgery last month. At least that’s what 

I thought when, years ago, I saw what 

my mother went through with her eye 

surgery. 

Just about everyone I spoke with about 

it said the surgery was easy and the re-

sults amazing. Part of me was a bit 

nervous, but there was no need. Both 

eyes were done in minutes — two weeks 

apart. The long part was waiting for the 

dilation to kick in. The post-surgery eye 

drops were a pain, but I knew it had to 

be done to ensure a favorable outcome. 

I now can see better than I ever have, 

and I can’t wait to find out if I’ll be able 

to see my golf drives. My playing part-

ners no doubt are hoping I won’t need 

to rely on extra sets of eyes. 

From the Editor, John Fey 

Let’s hope end of winter is near 

Do you have a story, a 

story idea, photo or joke 

to share? Contact John Fey 

at jmfey1952@gmail.com. 

Here I am at a 2014 

Minnesota Twins 

spring training game 

with sons Gerry, far 

left, and Adam, 

right. We also 

traveled to the 

eastern part of 

Florida to catch a 

Cardinals game one 

year. 
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This month’s featured pet 

Editor’s note: This month’s featured pet lives with 

Vicki Mason, a resident on Sailboat Lake. Here’s 

the story on her dog Daisy: 

This is my sweet girl Daisy. Daisy is a sheepadoodle and is 

11 months old. She has a lot of energy but is the most 

gentle dog, too! I found her in Minnesota, and she has 

become a great companion. 

They were born this month 
» Albert Einstein (born 3/14/1879; died 4/18/1955) 

» Stephen Curry (born 3/14/1988) 

» Lady Gaga (born 3/2/1986) 

» Shaquille O’Neal (born 3/6/1972) 

» Vincent van Gogh (born 3/30/1853; died 7/29/1890) 

» The Undertaker (born 3/24/1965) 

» Reese Witherspoon (born 3/22/1976) 

» Daniel Craig (born 3/2/1968) 

» Aretha Franklin (born 3/25/1942; died 8/16/2018) 

» Justin Bieber (born 3/1/1994) 

» Simone Biles (born 3/14/1997) 

» Elton John (born 3/25/1947) 

» Kyrie Irving (born 3/3/1992) 

» Ben Roethlisberger (born 3/2/1982) 

» Peyton Manning (born 3/24/1976) 

» Dr. Seuss (born 3/2/1904; died 9/24/1991) 

» Chuck Norris (born 3/10/1940) 



FALL AERATION 

 

CONTACT JOHN CAMPIN 

402-853-6909 

 

I have lived in Buccaneer Bay for 12 years. I have 25 years experience and aerate 
over 60 yards here in our neighborhood. In 2022, recently purchased a new aerator 
that goes above and beyond when it comes to aerating your yard. The aerator ac-
tually has a hydrostat that drives the tines into the ground to make plugs anywhere 

from 1 to 5 inches. 
 

Let me know if you are interested. Price is very competitive. 

SPRING AERATION 
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Bingo night wraps up this month 
Adults Only Bingo Night was such a hit that it returns 

for one more fun-filled evening Saturday, March 4, 

starting at 7 p.m. The kitchen opens (with a limited 

menu) at 5. 

Photos are from the Feb. 4 Adults 

Only Bingo Night. 
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Here are some March funnies 
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Kitchen open Tuesday – Friday 

Dine in or Carry out 

402-298-8191 

Tuesday: Taco Tuesday, Special menu only 11 a.m. – 8 p.m. 

Wednesday: Burger Special, regular menu also available 5 – 

8 p.m. 

Thursday: Broasted Chicken and Country Fried Steak special, 

regular menu also available 5 – 8 p.m. 

Friday: Prime Rib Special, regular menu also available 5 – 8 

p.m. 
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Last Updated — Nov. 30, 2022 



13 



14 

This month’s quiz: What is the diameter 

of the cup in a golf hole? A) 3.75 inches. 

B) 4.25 inches. C) 4.5 inches. D) 5.0 

inches. Answer bottom of Page 18 (no 

Google searches allowed). 
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Contact information for SID No. 5 Board 
Board Member Phone Email Committee — Primary 

Kurt Meisinger (Chair) 402-297-4365 kurt.meisinger@buccaneerbay-ne.org Finance, Budget and Audit 

Jim Grotrian 402-679-9158 jim.grotrian@buccaneerbay-ne.org Grounds  

Christine Gibson 402-680-1593  christine@omaharealestateshop.com   

David Martin (Clerk) 402-578-7147 david.martin@buccaneerbay-ne.org Water and Wastewater  

Robert Karr 402-672-7300 robert.karr@buccaneerbay-ne.org  Street and Storm Water Management 
Please feel free to contact any board member with your problem using the contact information from above but please give board 

members at least 24 hours to respond. Most of the board members have full time jobs and are subject to business trips, meetings, 

etc. If your concern or problem is of an emergency nature you may try to contact one of the other board members. 

You can also contact a 

board member via regular 

mail via the SID #5 

address at: 

SID #5 Board of Trustees 

19457 Treasure Island Rd. 

Plattsmouth, NE 68048 

To view the most-recent meeting 

minutes and find out future meeting 

dates, click on this link (it’s under the 

tab at the top that says communica-

tion): 

https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/ 

Text message alerts: Would you like to receive 

alerts and notifications related to SID infrastructure 

such as a water main break, road closure or hydrant 

flushing via text message? Click this link to find 

out: Alerts and Notifications via Text Message – Buc-

caneer Bay – SID #5 (buccaneerbay-ne.org) 

Cass County Historical Society information and news 
Board Members: Sandra Allgeier, 

Plattsmouth; Susanne Astley, 

Plattsmouth; Judy Attebery, Murray; 

Diane Berlett, Plattsmouth, George 

Eledge, Plattsmouth; Don Gappa, 

Plattsmouth; Brad Ksiazek, Plattsmouth; 

Mel Luetchens, Murdock; Julie Schmale, 

Murdock. 

The board usually meets the 

fourth Tuesday of the month. 

Cass County Historical Society 

Foundation: Dave Pankonin, Presi-

dent; Pat Meisinger, Secretary; Leigh 

Jean Koinzan, Treasurer; Mel Luetch-

ens, Board Member; Roger Wehrbein, 

Board Member; Bruce Wiles, Board 

Member. 

2022 Board of Directors 

President 

Roger Wehrbein, Plattsmouth 

Vice President 

Del Hervey, Plattsmouth 

Secretary 

Pat Meisinger, Plattsmouth 

Treasurer 

Alicia Garbers, Plattsmouth 

Cass County Historical 

Society Museum 

646 Main Street, Plattsmouth, NE 

Winter Hours — November-March: 

Tuesday-Saturday —Noon-4 p.m. 

Summer Hours — April—October: 

Tuesday-Sunday — Noon—4 p.m. 

Closed Sundays and Mondays 

Admission: $2.50 for adults, free for 

museum members and children under 

age 12. 

Website: casscountynemuseum.org 

Mission Statement: The Cass County 

Historical Society shall collect, preserve, 

and study materials to document, inter-

pret and present the history of Cass 

County Nebraska to the public. 

mailto:kurt.meisinger@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:jim.grotrian@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:christine@omaharealestateshop.com
mailto:david.martin@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:robert.karr@buccaneerbay-ne.org
https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/alerts-and-notifications-via-text-message/?fbclid=IwAR2ymX57Vnd3i_nyO4gF3CBMwbZ9BBzIZRypgGPqccsT3YoCLOCpMUH1SBs
https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/alerts-and-notifications-via-text-message/?fbclid=IwAR2ymX57Vnd3i_nyO4gF3CBMwbZ9BBzIZRypgGPqccsT3YoCLOCpMUH1SBs
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SID#5 Covenants – Architectural Control 

The Buccaneer Bay Architectural Control process of reviewing requests for changes on your property is now be-

ing managed by Teresa Dilts and Kayla Graff. They will be working with Mike Jensen, Cass County Zoning Ad-

ministrator. 

There are 8 sets of Covenants for Buccaneer Bay.  It seems like every time a new section of Buccaneer Bay opened up another set of 

covenants was made.  I try to make sure that every resident in Buccaneer Bay gets a copy of the covenants that is for their section of 

the neighborhood.  Some realtors will provide a copy of the covenants to the buyer, but I don’t think all of them do.  Most of the 

covenants have some sort of termination clause.  

All sets of covenants are filed at the Register of Deeds office at the Court House.  Not all of the covenants have the same number of 

years that the covenants are in force. 

HILLS COVENANTS in the second section titled: “AMENDED DECLARATION OF COVENANTS, CONDITIONS AND 

RESTRICTIONS”, which covers the following:  These covenants shall run with the land and be binding upon the current and fu-

ture Owners of all Lots in Blocks One (1) through Six (6), inclusive; all Lots in Blocks Fifteen (15) through Twenty (20), inclusive; 

Lots one (1) through Five (5) in Block Seven (7), and; Lot Ten (10) in Block Fourteen (14), all in Buccaneer Bay, a subdivision as 

surveyed, platted and recorded in Cass County, Nebraska, until the year 2029, together with any Lots created by a replat of these 

Lots, and shall be continued for successive periods of twenty-five (25) years unless sooner modified or terminated in writing by 

seventy-five percent (75%) or more of the then record owners of the Properties, with one vote per Lot. 

BAY LAKE COVENANTS in the second section titled: “AMENDED DECLARATION OF COVENANTS, CONDITIONS 

AND RESTRICTIONS”, which covers the following Blocks:  Block 21, 22, 23, 24, and 26 until the year 2000, at which time the 

covenants shall be extended for successive terms of 25 years, which should make them good until 2025. 

Block 31 in Buccaneer Bay incudes Windward Dr. and all side streets in this section, approved in September 2008 for term of 

25 years, which would then expire in 2033. 

Blk 28 Lots 8A/B, Lots 9A/B, and Lot 10 on Lakeside Dr.  These first 2 townhomes and one house are under the original cove-

nants for Lakeside Dr. approved May 18, 2005 for a term of 25 years, which should terminate in 2030. 

Blk 28, Lots 1A – 24B, minus Lots 8A/B, 9A/B and Lot 10 on Lakeside Dr. as described in the Covenants from Lone Tree 

Holdings. Approved May 18, 2017 for a term of 30 years, which would terminate in 2047. 

Bucc Bay 1st Edition – Lots 1R – 39R – Davy Jones Dr. and Davy Jones Cir. Filed February 14, 1996 for a term of 25 years, 

which would expire in February 2021, if not renewed. 

Blk 29 Lots 1-26 Fairway Cir., Blk 30 Lots 1-6 – Fairway Dr. – Covenants and restrictions shall run with and bind the land 

and for a term of twenty-five years.  Filed May 18th, 2005, which would expire in 2030. 

Blk 27 Lots 1A – 20B, and Lots 21 – 62 – Sailboat Lake – The Covenants and restrictions shall run with and bind the land 

for a term of 25 years.  Filed December 23, 1996, which would expire in December 2021, if not renewed.   

Residents under the covenants that will be expiring can be renewed by having residents who want to have the 

covenants continue review and update them.  Each set of covenants has a specification of how many signatures 

are required to approve the revised covenants.  It has been done, but it takes a lot of work. Once the covenants 

are out of date, that section of residents will no longer have to follow any restrictions for their section. 

Note: The process below may be modified as the Newsletter and Welcome Packages are being updated.    

Each time a new resident moves in they receive a Welcome Package that has a copy of the covenants for their location.  The infor-

mation on new residents come in an email from Peoples Service.  Jill Bobenhouse-Teaser will take on putting the Welcome Pack-

ages together and provide the packages to the appropriate Block Captain so the new resident can fill out a Data Sheet to be sent 

to one of the members taking over for Janet. The changes will require the new information to be added to the Buccaneer Bay 

Phone Directory, if the new resident approves, and update the Block Captains list as residents move in and out.   
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Kurt Meisinger      — 402-297-4365 

Jim Grotrain          — 402-679-9158 

Robert Karr           —  402-672-7300 

Christine Gibson  —  402-680-1593 

David Martin         —  402-578-7147 
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This month’s quiz answer: B. 

Kayla Graff and Teresa Dilts are the 

new ACC leaders. The general number 

for ACC submissions is 402-813-5295. 

Teresa can be reached at 402-680-

1631. 

 

Architectural Control for Blk 27 
Sailboat Lake 
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